
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
A note from Principal Fagonde: 

 
Dear Parents, 

 

Safety is of utmost importance to us at HES.  While we 
understand the sense of urgency some feel with needing to 

get to work on time each morning, it is imperative that we 

collectively work together and adhere to certain protocol to 
ensure the safety of staff, students and parents.  

  

• Please do NOT drive around other cars in the 

unloading/loading zone OR in the line along Highfield 

road UNLESS you are directed to do so by a staff 
member. 

  

• Remember to NOT block the bus entrance. 

  

• Please ensure that your child remains seated and safely secured in their car restraints until the 

vehicle has come to a complete stop in the unloading zone. 

  

• Please await the go-ahead from a staff member before allowing your child to exit the vehicle. 

  
Thank you for your help with keeping our community safe! 

 
 
 

 

Hawk’s Eye 
 

Weekly News from Hope Elementary School 
 

hes.fivetowns.net 
Phone: 785-4081  Fax: 785-2671 

Hope Elementary School Facebook 
 

 

“Aim for the sky, but move 
slowly, enjoying every step 

along the way. It is 

all those little steps that 
make the journey 

complete.” 

 
~Chandra Kochhar 

 

 
Upcoming Events for Your Calendar 

 
Sept. 22nd – School Committee Meeting 6PM 

Oct. 12th – School Committee Meeting 6PM 

Oct. 22nd – 11:30 Early Release / Parent-Teacher Conferences 

 

https://hes.fivetowns.net/
https://www.facebook.com/Hope-Elementary-School-857888787640350/?fref=ts
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PICTURE DAY – SPRING ONLY 
 

School picture day has been moved to the spring 

semester. The date will be announced after the 
holidays. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The HES library bus has already been making the rounds with Mrs. Walsh! 
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 HES Student & Family Check-in Survey 

 
As we get the school year underway we wanted to check in to see how families are doing. Below 

are a few questions to help us gain some insight into where students and families are at and how we 

might be able to best support them during this time.  
 

Thank you for taking a moment to respond and as always, please don't hesitate to reach out should 

a need arise at any time this year. 
 

Mrs. C, School Counselor 

patricia.cochran@fivetowns.net 
 

and  

 
Dave Munger, Kieve Social-Emotional Educator in Residence 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdInpOSvVKJE3TJBflqrrO34MtFenRexTBYATEnq90vgSGfR
Q/viewform?usp=sf_link 

 

Pre-K News 
 

Pre-K started this week.  Students helped harvest 

potatoes from the school garden.  We read The Potato 
People by Pamela Allen and later made our own potato 

people! 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:patricia.cochran@fivetowns.net
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdInpOSvVKJE3TJBflqrrO34MtFenRexTBYATEnq90vgSGfRQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdInpOSvVKJE3TJBflqrrO34MtFenRexTBYATEnq90vgSGfRQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


 

  4 

Hawk’s Eye Hope Elementary School September 18, 2020 
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Menu for the week of 

Sept. 21st – 25th  
 

 

UPDATE: Meals are FREE for all students until December 

31st! 
 

Monday: Fruit Yogurt/granola (B) 

• Greek Wrap with Chicken (Lunch) 
 

Tuesday: Muffin (B) 

• Cold Cut Combo Sandwich (Lunch) 
 

Wednesday: Egg & Cheese Sandwich (B) 

• BBQ Pork Sandwich (Lunch) 
 

Thursday: Fruit Smoothie (B) 

• Chicken Breast Sandwich (Lunch) 
 

Friday: Cereal (B) 

• Ham Salad Finger rolls (Lunch) 
 

Lunch options include a choice of salad, bagel or sandwich of 

the day. Milk (regular or chocolate) or orange juice are 

available with all meals. 



 

  6 

Hawk’s Eye Hope Elementary School September 18, 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

Call for Open Enrollment  

 

The Weekend Meal Program (WMP) is currently offering open enrollment to students in Knox County for 

the 2020-21 school year. Run by AIO in Rockland, this program aims to provide Knox County students 

with a bag of healthy, shelf-stable foods to bring home over the weekend.  

 

Working in partnership with your child’s school, WMP will deliver a meal kit every Friday to enrolled 

students. Families can expect varying menus each week and an assortment of nutritious, ready-to-eat or 

easy-to-prepare, child-appropriate items for breakfast, lunch, snack & dinner. There is no cost to families 

or schools to enroll. Simply fill out the permission form below and return to your child’s school. Our first 

meal kit delivery will be Friday, September 25, 2020.  

 

If you would like to participate in this program , please  check the permission box below , sign and 

return this form to school. If you were participating in this program last year, you need to re-enroll by filling 

out this form.  

 

For more information about AIO’s programs, including food & energy assistance, please visit 

www.aiofoodpantry.org  

 

✄  ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

AIO Weekend Meal Program (WMP)  

Parental Permission Form / 2020-21 School Year 

 

 

As a parent or guardian of   ________________________________________________ (please print 

clearly) 

 

✄ I give permission for my child to be enrolled in AIO’s Weekend Meal Program for the 2020-2021 

school year. I understand that even if I have requested a nut-free bag, Weekend Meal Program 

cannot guarantee that meal kits are always nut-safe, and I should check labels and ingredients as 

necessary for my family.  

 

✄ Our family requests a nut-free bag.  

 

 

Printed Name  ___________________________________     Relationship to child     _______________ 

 

Signature  ______________________________________      Date  _____________________________ 

 

Please return forms 

to Mrs. C 


